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WINNERS NFL - WEEK 1 

 

To ensure prompt delivery of NFL opinions each week, please 
email WINNERSCARD@AOL.COM.  We want to ensure you have 
a chance to lock in the best line possible.   

 
PLAY 1:  Saints - 2 1/2 at Falcons 

 
The Falcons should be better than last year, but they aren't nearly 
the division champs they were of two seasons ago. 
 
The Saints are legitimate Super Bowl contenders with a number of key 
players in their prime. As good as Matt Ryan is, he takes a backseat 
to Drew Brees. 
 
The Falcons lack the size and physical toughness to beat an elite team 
such as New Orleans. It was a blow for the Falcons to lose linebacker 
Sean Weatherspoon and offensive left tackle Sam Baker for the 
season.The Saints also are inside the Falcons' heads having won six of 
the past seven meetings. 
 
Rob Ryan has brought respectability, if not a very good defense, to 
the Saints. The Falcons can't match the Saints defensively and don't 
have as much firepower on offense. 
 
The Saints have covered 68 percent of their last 35 games on carpet. 
They proved their road mettle in the playoffs beating the Eagles in 
cold weather last season. New Orleans also defeated the Bears at 
Soldier Field. Playing inside a dome is a natural setting for the 
Saints. 
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PLAY 2:  Titans + 5 at Chiefs (2 units) 

 

The Chiefs aren't coming close to winning 11 games this season. They 
lost three offensive linemen in free agency and another, right tackle, 
Donald Stephenson, is suspended for the first four games. The key 
member of the line, left tackle Eric Fisher, is coming off shoulder 
surgery and hasn't looked good. 
 
Also suspended is Dwayne Bowe, Kansas City's best wide receiver. The 
Chiefs could have the worst collection of wideouts in the NFL without 
Bowe. 
 
The Chiefs' offense struggled during preseason as their first-string 
offense failed to produce a touchdown. The Chiefs are just 2-7 ATS in 
their last nine home games. 
 
The Titans, on the other hand, look like one of the more improved 
teams in the NFL. They upgraded their coaching bringing in proven 
winner and offensive guru Ken Whisenhunt. Jake Locker is healthy and 
is ready for a breakout season fortified with three underrated wide 
receivers - Justin Hunter, Kendall Wright and Nate Washington. They 
can take advantage of a Kansas City defense that fell apart during the 
second half of last season. 
 
Tennessee is 5-2-1 ATS in its last eight road contests. 
 

PLAY 3:  49ers - 5 1/2 at Cowboys 

 

Dallas had its worst defense in franchise history last season giving 
up 50 touchdowns and the most yards in team history. The Cowboys 
defense looks even worse this year because of injuries, defections and 
a suspension to cornerback Orlando Scandrick. 
 
The Cowboys are going to have win via shootouts. The timing isn't 
great for Dallas' offense. Tony Romo was brought along slowly 
following off-season back surgery. Romo is rusty and his offensive 
line has some inexperience. 
 
Colin Kaepernick is on the verge of a break-out season with a deep set 
of receivers, including a healthy Michael Crabtree. San Francisco has 
covered in eight of its last 10 road games. 
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Dallas has been one of the biggest money-burners at home going 6-13 
ATS in their last 19 in Arlington. 
 

PLAY 4:  Packers-Seahawks Over 46 Thursday 
Night Game 

 

The Packers' offense was in top form during preseason with a healthy 
Aaron Rodgers and Eddie Lacy. Rodgers still has a deep core of 
outstanding wide receivers plus he's never had a runner as good as 
Lacy. 
 
The Packers' no-huddle, quick-tempo offense can combat the loud noise 
level in Seattle and the Packers' physical wide receivers can deal 
with Seattle's aggressive secondary. 
 
Both secondaries are going to be hurt by the official's increased 
scrutiny on defensive holding and pass interference. It's definitely a 
plus for the offenses, especially in this matchup where the league 
wants to set a tone right away. 
 
The Seahawks are going to be passing more this season. The Packers are 
weak at linebacker and have problems handling power backs such as 
Marshawn Lynch. The Seahawks are extra dangerous with a healthy Percy 
Harvin, who also is live to score a touchdown via special teams. 
 

PLAY 5:  Bengals-Ravens Over 43 
 

There is no Ray Lewis to bail out Baltimore's defense. The Ravens lack 
playmakers and have a cluster injury in their secondary. This is a 
problem against the Bengal, with their tall receivers and two talented 
tight ends. An increased emphasis on calling defensive pass 
interference and defensive holding works against the Ravens, too. 
 
Baltimore's offense is ahead of its defense right now. Joe Flacco has 
looked good and the Ravens have their best receivers since 1996. 
Dennis Pitta is healthy and fiery Steve Smith is an upgrade on their 
No. 2 wide receiver. 
 
The Bengals could take a step back defensively with highly-respected 
defensive coordinator Mike Zimmer leaving for Minnesota. 
 
The over has cashed in each of Cincinnati's last four opening games. 
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PLAY 6:  Packers-Seahawks Over 46 Thursday 
Night Game 

 

The Packers' offense was in top form during preseason with a healthy 
Aaron Rodgers and Eddie Lacy. Rodgers still has a deep core of 
outstanding wide receivers plus he's never had a runner as good as 
Lacy. 
 
The Packers' no-huddle, quick-tempo offense can combat the loud noise 
level in Seattle and the Packers' physical wide receivers can deal 
with Seattle's aggressive secondary. 
 
Both secondaries are going to be hurt by the official's increased 
scrutiny on defensive holding and pass interference. It's definitely a 
plus for the offenses, especially in this matchup where the league 
wants to set a tone right away. 
 
The Seahawks are going to be passing more this season. The Packers are 
weak at linebacker and have problems handling power backs such as 
Marshawn Lynch. The Seahawks are extra dangerous with a healthy Percy 
Harvin, who also is live to score a touchdown via special teams. 
 

PLAY 7:  Bengals-Ravens Over 43 

 

There is no Ray Lewis to bail out Baltimore's defense. The Ravens lack 
playmakers and have a cluster injury in their secondary. This is a 
problem against the Bengal, with their tall receivers and two talented 
tight ends. An increased emphasis on calling defensive pass 
interference and defensive holding works against the Ravens, too. 
 
Baltimore's offense is ahead of its defense right now. Joe Flacco has 
looked good and the Ravens have their best receivers since 1996. 
Dennis Pitta is healthy and fiery Steve Smith is an upgrade on their 
No. 2 wide receiver. 
 
The Bengals could take a step back defensively with highly-respected 
defensive coordinator Mike Zimmer leaving for Minnesota. 
 
The over has cashed in each of Cincinnati's last four opening games. 
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PLAY 8:  Packers + 6 at Seahawks 
 

I would recommend 2 units on the side at + 6 and 1 unit on the total. 
 
Everybody seems to be just recalling the Seahawks smashing the Broncos 
in the Super Bowl and forgetting about the Packers, who with Aaron 
Rodgers and a healthy lineup are as good as any team on a neutral 
field. 
 
Seattle is the loudest outdoor venue in the league, but Green Bay 
negates some of that Seahawks' home field advantage with a no-huddle. 
The Packers are no longer a finesse team. Not with powerful Eddie 
Lacy. 
 
The Seahawks have the best secondary in the league. But their physical 
secondary is going to be affected more than any other team with the 
increased emphasis from officials on flagging defensive holding and 
making tighter pass interference calls. 
 
The Packers are deep at wide receiver. The Seahawks are actually weak 
at nickel back with Jeremy Lane, who isn't 100 percent because of a 
groin injury and will have problems handling Randall Cobb, who the 
Packers constantly move around. Seattle lost three of their top seven 
defensive linemen reducing their depth. Green Bay's offensive line is 
underrated especially with Bryan Bulaga healthy. I would take Green 
Bay's offensive line over Seattle's. 
 
The Packers have a deep secondary, too, and their defensive line is 
much improved. The Packers haven't forgotten either how they were 
robbed during their last visit to Seattle two years ago when 
replacement referees stole the game from Green Bay. 


